Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Corradino Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, August 9, 2023, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: The in-person session will be at the Parkland Library, located 6620 N University Dr, Parkland, FL 33067. Please use the following link to register for the online session: https://tinyurl.com/loxahatcheerdvpm. If you prefer to dial in by phone, call +1(562)247-8321 and then dial the Audio Access Code: 740-398-315.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No: 436564-1-52-01, 02, 03
Project Description: Loxahatchee Road from the Arthur R. Marshall Loxahatchee National Wildlife Refuge to SR 7/ US 441
The project improvements consist of widening the road to accommodate bike lanes, adding a sidewalk on the south side of the road, constructing roundabouts at Nob Hill Road, University Drive, and Parkside Drive, adding an additional eastbound left turn lane onto SR 7/US 441, milling and resurfacing the roadway, and upgrading signage and pavement markings.
Construction will begin in November 2023 and is estimated to be completed in Late 2026. The estimated construction cost is $33,480,584.58. 
The Construction Open House will be held virtually and in person. The virtual public meeting will be held from 5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. with a brief presentation followed by questions and comments from the public. The in-person open house will be held from 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. and will have an informal open house format. FDOT staff and consultant staff members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: William Grey, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (954)940-7511 or by email at william.grey@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: William Grey, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (954)940-7511 or by email at william.grey@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Rebecca Guerrero, Community Outreach Specialist, at (954)940-7605 or by email at rguerrero@corradino.com.
